Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, August 28th, 2021
Conference Call
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, Don Kershan, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager
Meeting called to order at 10:07am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of June 5th, 2021 was made by Don Kershan, and seconded by Herman Hochberg.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal

Jerry Simunek reported that there were $556.25 in legal bills to approve for the month of June and July 2021.
Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $556.25 for the months of June and July of 2021 was made by Jerry Simunek, and seconded by Don Kershan.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances in the construction bank savings accounts as of 8/25/2021 is $953,634.93 and $70,987.26 in the operating.
Restaurant Update 

The restaurant committee will schedule a follow-up meeting with Hilltop to discuss future plans for the upcoming off season. 
General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

East Hampton Town – Building department issued Montauk Manor final Certificate of Occupancy for restaurant from 35 seats to 85. 

Insurance – Am Trust North America finished the Worker’s Comp Audit, Final Premium Audit gives us a return of $3,515, thanks to Jessica.

Tree Trimming – The Sagamore trees on the property need pruning along with various other trees.  

Motion made by Herman Hocberg to approve the trimming of 130 trees, the removal of 2 trees, 
1- Colorado Blue Spruce, 1-Cedar, and the trimming of the Olive trees on the northeast corner of the property at a cost of $8,500. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Lights in Triangle had been replaced.
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STP –Scheduling cleaning of leeching fields for fall.  Seasonal maintenance complete.

Suffolk County Water Authority – Annual inspection of backflow prevention devices (4) complete.

Indoor Pool – The indoor pool is currently closed for renovations.
PSEG – Working with PSEG on required voltage upgrades.

Units Sold

Unit 329, 1 bedroom, 2 bath, courtyard view, $325,000, closed June 25th , 2021.
Unit 126,  1 bedroom duplex, 2 baths, $225,000, front entrance view, closed July 6th, 2021.

Unit 121, 1 bedroom duplex, 2 baths, facing tennis courts, closed July 6th, 2021.
Unit 118, 1 bedroom duplex, 1 bath, over service entrance, closed July 8th , 2021.
Unit 116, 1 bedroom, duplex, 1 bath facing tennis courts, offer accepted $300,000, waiting for contract.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Construction Report: Don Kershan 8/28/21
On 8/03/21 Nick Ceo, Jimmy Hackett and I met with Engineer Anthony Stasio and Architect Bill Brown of edg Design+Restore to reassess the work that needs to be addressed at the Manor. In light of what happened at Surfside in Miami, Florida we felt it was prudent to reexam our ongoing projects and future construction projects.

On August 23, 2021 edg Design+Restore provided us with a "priority" list of recommended repairs documented in Bells Board.

What we came away with are several "must do" repairs as outlined in the priority document.

After speaking with Lou, Jimmy, Janice and the engineers we decided to postpone any major cosmetic construction work on the West side, and the roof and simply repair and repaint the inlayed wood in stucco.

According to Mark our attorney we are obligated to repair the West side chimney listed as item 2 on the priority list and should do so ASAP. In fact, there are 18 items on the priority list of which approximately 10 items are listed as number one priority.

Item 5 on the priority list is the spalling ceiling and leaking foundation in the indoor pool area. Over the past several months the indoor pool has been leaking and the water from the pool maybe compromising the pool foundation and possibly eroding the soil below. The West side mirrored wall is leaking possibly from the foundation and the concrete ceiling above the pool is badly spalling and will require repair. We are waiting on Jason Pontieri, PE, pool engineer's report and should have an answer sometime in Oct. of this year.
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Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 8-25-2021
Condo

Operating BNB                           351,564   
Major Construction 
        1,204,6224
STP Operating

          1,261,921
Total


       $ 2,638,107
Rental

BNB STP- CD Apple Bank        131,884 

Operating
         
          2,159,512
Total

                    $ 2,291,396



Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
RENTAL REPORT - Jerry Simunek
The Rental Program is having a record season as we had anticipated.  The clientele has changed over the past few years since Montauk has become the "hot" destination in The Hamptons. Renters tend to be younger and wealthier than the families that constituted most of our summer guests in past years. Our recent advertising has had a family appeal (child playing on a beach, etc.) to remind families that The Manor is for everyone. Since restaurants in Montauk are crowded and have long waits, dining is a major consideration for families.  Our advertising will also mention the ease of dining at The Manor with each unit having a full kitchen, dining areas with both gas and charcoal grills available, and a full-service restaurant and cocktail lounge on the premises.
Comparative rental statistics for the last three years are as follows for June, July, and August to date:
OCCUPANCY - TOTAL NUMBER OF RENTAL DAYS
	
	2019
	2020
	2021

	June
	1629
	1902
	2049

	July
	1932
	2461
	2720

	August
	2757
	2904
	2475


(to date 8/24/2021)
RENTAL INCOME
	
	2019
	2020
	2021

	June
	$422,388
	$415,894
	$616,106

	July
	$983,386
	$1,025,096
	$1,341,892

	August
	$1,085,580
	$1,317,724
	$1,290,869


(to date 8/24/2021)
As previously reported, units for sale are in short supply and are selling quickly for record amounts. Most of the new homeowners go right into the Rental Program.
An updated version of the Five-Year Plan has been prepared to be included with the Rental Agreement so as to avoid any confusion about the required standards for
the regular rental rotation (copy attached).
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Montauk Manor Rental Program Five Year Plan
During the five years between 2013 and 2018 all condominium units enrolled in the Rental Program were upgraded and modernized.

Thereafter, all units must be in full compliance with the Five-Year Plan plus pass an inspection by the rental committee before being permitted to enroll in the rental program .

Following are the minimum standards of the Five-Year Plan . Not listed are additional "common sense" requirements of safety and appropriate decoration and furnishings.

Kitchen

1. All original kitchen cabinets must be replaced. When cabinets are replaced, counter tops must also be replaced with granite, quartz or similar quality stone.

2. Replace all original appliances - stoves must have flat glass surface. All appliances must match ( either stainless steel, or white).

3. No carpeting in kitchen or dining area - replace with tile or vinyl flooring.

Bathroom

1. Replace bathroom ceilings with new tracks and upgraded tiles.

2. Re-glaze or replace bathtubs that have any discoloration. Re-grout shower if discolored.
3. Remove all shower doors that have tracks.

4. Replace all original bathroom floors, vanities, tiles in bathtub area and shower surround.
5. New bathroom faucets and bathroom lighting fixtures are required - the Manor will offer two choices.
Living Room

1. High quality sofa beds (queen size) are required.

2. Replace all covers on pong chairs.

3. All upholstery must be cleaned and show no signs of wear .
4. Flat screen TV required - minimum of 32 inches.
Bedroom

1. Replace all original box springs, mattresses and bed frames. All others as needed.

2. Bedspreads are standardized and supplied by Manor.

3. Flat screen TV - minimum of 32 inches.

4. Replace all damaged dressers, headboards and night tables.

General

1. Replace all blinds with wide blinds. (plastic or faux wood)

2. Replace all original bi-fold doors.

3. All units to be painted in one or more of  5 standard color choices. Five color coordinated accents are available. (see General Manager)
4. No wallpaper permitted in any rental unit.
5. Expired hot water heater and HVAC units must be replaced upon notification .
6. Replace all track lights with high hats and a dimmer.

7. Rental Units are permitted one locked owner's closet. (No padlocks, locks must be cylinder type.)

8. Media wires must be hidden from view or installed through the wall.
9. All furniture and carpeting must be clean and undamaged.

10. Artificial plants are discouraged. Artificial plants that have collected dust will be removed from the unit.
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New Business 

Conference Call scheduled for September 13th, 2021 to determine if Annual Homeowner’s Meeting scheduled for October 30th , 2021 will be postponed to June 2022 due to covid concerns.

Meeting Adjourned at 1:05pm.
